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     February 23, Amazing Grace, a new motion 
picture, will open at theaters throughout the 
country.  This historical drama of Englishman 
William Wilberforce’s successful 40 year campaign 
in Parliament to abolish slavery is timed to coincide 
with the anniversary of the abolition of the slave 
trade in England in 1807.  Wilberforce’s courageous 
convictions and unwavering perseverance in the face 
of endless difficulties are examples and challenges to 
our times.

     The film excellently portrays John Newton’s 
influence in encouraging Wilberforce to use his 
political position as a Member of Parliament to work 
for abolition.  Newton, a leading London minister, 
was a former slave trader himself whose life was 
transformed by his faith in Jesus Christ.  Newton’s 
hymn, “Amazing Grace,” is not only the film’s title but 
also an important theme in William Wilberforce’s own 
Christian life.
     Born August 24, 1759 to wealth and privilege in 
Hull, England, Wilberforce’s rich inheritance enabled 
him to enjoy a life of ease, hobnobbing with the social 
elite of his day. In 1780, at the young age of 21, he 

Amazing Grace - Coming to a Theater Near You 
won a seat in Parliament; 
in 1787 he won a seat to 
represent the influential 
district of Yorkshire, which 
he represented for fifty 
years.  When Parliament 
was not in session, 
Wilberforce traveled in 
style throughout Europe.  
In 1784, he asked Isaac 
Milner, a friend from 
childhood and a tutor 
at Queen’s College, to 
accompany him, his 
mother, and sister to the 
French Riviera.  
     Milner was a committed Christian, and he and 
Wilberforce talked for hours about the nature of 
the Christian faith.  Wilberforce read a book during 
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An Inscription with Important 
Christian and Patriotic Connections

     On a blank page at the front of the Bible Museum’s  
copy of Doddridge’s Rise and Progress of Religion in the 
Soul is an inscription with interesting connections: “This 
book together with four others of the same kind, being 
a part of the income of the donation of the late Lt. Gov. 
Phillips to the town of Andover, are appropriated for the 
use of the inhabitants within the Abbot School District, 
to be under the care of Cap. Jon Abbot; each book to be 
returned to him once in three months at least.  Nov. 30 
1805.”  

The Lt. Gov. Phillips mentioned was Samuel Phillips, 
the founder of Phillips Academy in Andover, Massachusetts. 

Phillips was an amazing individual 
who accomplished much during 
his fifty years.  He operated 
numerous mercantile shops as well 
as a saw-mill, grist-mill and paper-
mill.  He was active in politics, 
serving as a delegate to his state 
Constitutional Convention, a 
Judge for 20 years, a State senator, 
and was elected Lt. Gov. of 
Massachusetts shortly before his 
death in 1802.  

Most important to Phillips 
was his interest in education 
and religion. When a student at 
Harvard he was envied for his 

wealth and treated ill by some students.  Samuel wrote his 
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Precious Bible! What a treasure
Does the Word of God afford!
All I want for life or pleasure,
Food and medicine, shield and sword;
Let the world account me poor-
Christ and this, I need no more.
	                             ~John Newton

Please notify us of any changes or corrections in your address.  We also welcome hearing from our readers and Museum visitors.  If you 
would like to receive the Bible in America Museum Newsletter by e-mail and save the University postage, send your e-mail address to 
dseverance@hbu.edu. 
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President Gerald Ford 
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     “The American people have seen too much abuse of the moral imperatives of honesty and 
of decency upon which religion and government and civilized society must rest. To remedy 
these abuses, we must look not only to the government but, more importantly, to the Bible, 
the church, the human heart. We must look to the family for the instruction in righteousness 
and for the stabilizing influence so important in a complex, confusing, and ever-changing 
world. We must look to the faith of our fathers. The laws of God were of very special 
importance to our Founding Fathers and to the Nation they created. 
     “I believe it is no accident of history, no coincidence that this Nation, which declared its 
dependence on God even while declaring its independence from foreign domination, has 
become the most richly blessed nation in the history of mankind and the world. For it is as 
true today as it was in the Old Testament times that “blessed is the nation whose God is the 
Lord.” I believe that very deeply, and so do you. 
     “In my own life and throughout my career in public service, I have found in the pages 
of the Bible a steady compass and a source of great strength and peace. As each of my 
predecessors in the Presidency has done, I asked for God’s guidance as I undertook the duties 
of this office. I have asked for that guidance many times since… 
     “As America enters its third century… we could ask no better inspiration than those 


